# **GUINDON NEWSLETTER**

Number 38 Spring 2010

## Our Goal

Is to serve as a communicator for researching and tracing the Guindon Family history.

Our primary focus will be the ancestors and descendants of Francois Guedon & Marie Mollay's son, Pierre Guindon, born 24 Sep 1662, St. Pierre du Marche, Ville du Loudun, township Chaelleraut, diocese Poitiers, Poitou, France.

On the 21<sup>st</sup> of November 1706 Pierre married Catharine Braza (widow of Vincellet) at the Notre Dame Church in Montreal, Quebec.

Pierre died on the 26 of September 1733 at St. Francois Ile Jésus, Quebec.

Pierre and Catharine's children baptized at St Francois Ile Jésus.Quebec:

- Jean Guindon 15 September 1707
   m Madeline Labelle. 14 Feb 1729
- 2. Pierre b 6 Jul 1709 d Oct 1709
- Paul Guindon 21 Aug 1710
   m Marie Josette Aube. 16 Sept 1733

#### INSIDE THIS ISSUE

- 2 GUINDON CONNECTIONS WEBSITES
- 3 FOOTNOTE
- 4 INTERNATIONAL SOC. OF GENETIC GENEALOGY
- 5 LOUIS YANDEAU GUINDON
- 8 GUINDON FAMILY REUNIONS
- 9 GENEALOGY WEBSITES
- 11 GUINDON GENEALOGY MEMBERSHIP

If you would like to be removed from
The Guindon Newsletter e-mail list
please e-mail lk.aitch@gmail.com

# Variations of the Guedon/Guindon Surname

Gandan, Gandeau Gaudan Guedon Guesdon Guiendon

Guinden Guyndon

Riendeau, Rondeau

Yada Yaddow Yado Yadow Yanda Yandan Yandaw

Yandeau Yandeu Yandreau

Yando Yandoh Yandow

Yeado Yeaudon Yedan Yedaw Yeddan Yedon Yedow

Yondau Yondeau Yonden Yondon Yandow

Note: Sometimes Y deciphered as Z eg. Zandaw

# GUINDON GENEALOGY MEMBERSHIP \$5.00 PER YEAR

MAKE ALL CHEQUES PAYABLE TO:

## 'GUINDON 2000 ASSOCIATION'

Send to

MARY BOYCHUK (Membership) 10353 - 145<sup>th</sup> Street Edmonton, Alberta T5N 2X8

Phone 780-455-1828 E-mail: meboychuk@shaw.ca

## **Newsletter Distributor**

Gail Fox

E-mail: Gfoxyone@aol.com

13312 - 71<sup>st</sup> Street

Edmonton, Alberta T5C 0M8

## Newsletter Editor

Laverne Aitchison

E-mail: <a href="mailto:lk.aitch@gmail.com">lk.aitch@gmail.com</a>

## **GUINDON CONNECTIONS**

By Laverne Aitchison – editor

Source: Sketches of Addison County, Vermont

 $\underline{http://www.accessgenealogy.com/scripts/data/database.cgi?file=Data\&report=SingleArticle\\ \&ArticleID=0013545$ 

Guindon, Nicholas H., Lincoln, was born in New Haven, Vt., on September 3, 1830. His father, Gabriel Guindon, was for many years a resident of New Haven, Vt. He was of French Canadian parents, and was born in the town of Moscow, Province of Quebec, on May 1, 1802. He was married in June, 1828, to Lydia **Purinton**, a daughter of Chase **Purinton**. They had a family of three children born to them -- Nicholas H., Jasper R. (now a resident of Lynn, Mass.), and Cleora C. (who married Ezra Page, of Lincoln, Vt.; is now a widow). Gabriel Guindon, father of Nicholas H., was a farmer by occupation, and worked eleven years for Rodman Chapman, of Vergennes. He came to Lincoln, Vt., in 1833, and purchased the present Nicholas Guindon estate of one hundred acres, in 1831. He was selectman of the town for several years, and held several other minor offices. Nicholas H. Guindon has been thrice married. His first wife was Eliza Gove, a daughter of Levi Gove. She died leaving one daughter -- Mary A. His second wife was Hetty E. Tabor, a daughter of Francis Tabor, of New Bedford, Mass., and by her had a family of three children -- Francis T., William G., and George R. His third wife was Mary Cadwell, a widow of Mitchell Cadwell, of Starksboro, Vt. She was a daughter of Benjamin Jackson, of Starksboro, Vt. Mr. Guindon now owns a fine estate, consisting of two hundred acres.

If you have a website that features the Guindon or any derivatives of the spelling of this name please e-mail the site to the Guindon newsletter editor lk.atich@gmail.com

PERSONAL WEBSITES

Run your mouse over the link to open page

## **GUINDON Family**

http://aronoff.com/family/i0018226.htm

## **First Generation**

1. Felix Guindon was born November 2, 1866. Felix died around 1945 in Lacolle, Quebec, Canada, at age 78.

He married Amelia **Desormier** date unknown. Amelia was born October 9, 1863. Amelia was the daughter of Casimir **Desormier** and Adelaide. Amelia died about 1931 in Lacolle, Quebec, Canada, at age unknown. When Amelia was age 25 and Felix **Guindon** was age 22 they became the parents of Christiana **Guindon** May 28, 1889



## GUINDON IS YOUR LAST NAME

Sign Up for FACEBOOK to connect with "GUINDON IS YOUR LAST NAME"

GUINDON IS YOUR LAST NAME is on Facebook

Information

Category : Just for Fun - Fan Clubs

Description: HOW MANY PEOPLE HAVE GUINDON FOR THEIR LAST NAME? ...HUMMM LET SEE....EVERYONE WHO IS A GUINDON ...JOIN THIS GROUP

Privacy Type: Open: All content is public.

Admins Colette (creator)
Location: Sault Sainte Marie, ON



# http://www.footnote.com/

## Millions of Documents—all FREE to search

All of our indexes are open and free to search. Find names of people, places and topics. Each search will return a list of documents and a small image of the document with your search term highlighted.

http://www.footnote.com/search.php?query=yandeau

# Civil War and Later Veterans Pension Index



<u>View Image</u> <u>Quick Look</u> Name: Yandeau, Fred P.

# Footnote Page

# Ralph A Yandeau

Last Residence:Pulaski, NY

Person Full name:Ralph A Yandeau

Death Date:18 Aug 2009 Birth Date:11 Nov 1926

# Louis Yandeau

Last Residence:East Rochester, NY

Birth Date: 4 May 1894

Person Full name:Louis Yandeau

Death Date:Sep 1974

# <u>Ann Yandeau</u>

Birth Date: 12 Jun 1896

Last Residence: Saint Clair Shores, MI

Person Full name: Ann Yandeau

Death Date: Oct 1983

# Sarah Yandeau

Person Full name:Sarah Yandeau

Birth Date:7 Sep 1890 Death Date:Jul 1973

Last Residence:Rochester, NY

# **Anna Yandeau**

Death Date:Dec 1973

Person Full name:Anna Yandeau Last Residence:Laguna Niguel, CA

Birth Date: 3 Nov 1875

# Robert A Yandeau

Person Full name: Robert A Yandeau

Birth Place:New York

Birth Date:1916

Place: Monroe County, New York

# Free Census - US Federal 1930



Michigan » MIDLAND « MIDLAND CITY, WARD 1 » 56-13 » Sheet 24a <u>Yandeau, Bertha</u> (b: 1878\*) <u>Marsh, James N</u> (b: 1898\*) <u>Marsh, Pearl E</u> (b: 1899\*) <u>Marsh, Basil E</u> (b: 1917\*) <u>Marsh, Ogle J</u> (b: 1919\*)

Vol. 3 No. 3 Mar 2010

#### From the Director - Autosomal DNA: The New Revolution - Part 2

In continuation from the article began in the <u>January 2010 ISOGG Newsletter</u> - - Family Tree DNA announced in February they would be offering an <u>autosomal DNA</u>test called "<u>Family Finder</u>". The new test launched in beta and is ordered by invitation only. Family Tree DNA President, Bennett Greenspan, debuted the test at the "<u>Who Do You Think You Are? LIVE!</u>" conference in London, England on February 26-28, 2010. He commented that, "Since I first realized the importance of the Y-chromosome for genealogical purposes in 1999, I have not been as excited about any genetic tool until now".

The first results from the beta launch came in around mid-March and there are already success stories pouring in. (See Brent Bradberry's success story below.) Two important things to know about this new test is that while the confidence level is in the fifth cousin range, the test may detect small matching segments from ancestors farther back than the fifth cousin range. Many people who have had successes discover that their common ancestor lived in the 1600's. So it is very important to enter your ancestral surnames at least back to that time frame if possible.

To enter your surnames, login to your "My FTDNA" page and click the "Chromosome Browser" tab and then click the "Edit My Family Finder Profile" tab on the right side. It will give you the option to either manually enter individual surnames or upload a GEDCOM. When one of your matches has a surname in common with you, the system will highlight that surname.

Remember, because autosomal DNA is received from both of your parents, this means you will have matches with males <u>and</u> females, even including *females* with your surname. This has happened to me; I have a match to a female sixth cousin with my maiden name and I cannot tell you how amazing a feeling it is to be a female and **FINALLY** be able to see shared DNA in **ME** from my **PATERNAL** line! And after all these years of having to recruit male relatives for Y-chromosome testing...autosomal DNA has broken the gender barrier. We will see many more genetic genealogy success stories to come from it.

-Katherine Borges ISOGG Director



#### Who Do You Think You Are?

If you are not watching "Who Do You Think You Are?" on NBC on Friday nights, you are missing the best new show on primetime TV in America! Fortunately, you can watch any episodes you have missed via the online website, but now that you know what you are missing, be sure to tune in for the remaining three shows.

This show is turning out to be a real boon for genealogy by sparking people's interest in their family history. One ISOGG member's experience: "I have three grown children and only the youngest has shown even a mild interest in genealogy. However, WDYTYA has become a favorite TV program of her children - girls aged 9 and 6. The girls will not be home this Friday and insist it be taped; a must not miss program. The older one has been taken with the ties to history of the first two programs - she "knew" the people and was amazed at the history that unfolded. The younger one was spellbound by Emmitt (for her, from both football and Dancing with the Stars) and his journey back to his roots in Africa."

And speaking of Dallas Cowboys Hall of Famer, Emmitt Smith; he is the first in the series (the U.S. version at least) to try genetic ancestry testing to explore his roots.

Emmitt Smith was tested at three different DNA companies: DNA-Ancestry, 23andMe.com and African Ancestry. Megan Smolenyak2, author of the "Who Do You Think You Are? The Essential Guide to Tracing Your Family History", presented the results to Emmitt on the show. The autosomal DNA percentages were done by 23andMe and to Megan's surprise, Emmitt had a higher percentage of African DNA than she has seen before in an African-American.

Megan also shared that, "Since appearing in that episode, I've been bombarded with emails with questions about DNA testing, so I hope we're getting some fresh recruits!"

obituary&kw=Yandeau&pid=21195842&url=http://search.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/sse.dll%3Fdb%3dweb-obituary%26rank%3d1%26new%3d1%26MSAV%3d0%26msT%3d1%26gss%3dangs-

d%26gsln%3dYandeau%26\_81004030%3d2009%26dbOnly%3d\_F00047F6%257c\_F00047F6\_x%252c\_F0002717%257c\_F0002717\_x



# **Sarah Thompson**

TUESDAY, MAY 12, 2009

DEKALB — Sarah Ann **Thompson**, "Sally", age 82, died Sunday May 10th at home in the town of DeKalb under the loving care of her family and Hospice of St. Lawrence Valley.

Sally was born on June 12, 1926 in Rochester, New York. She was the daughter of Louis H. **YANDEAU** and Sarah Ann **Jackson**. She graduated from Monroe High School in 1944 and in 1946 she was the first woman to receive a degree in agricultural Canton ATI.

She married Clinton S. **Thompson** on December 7, 1946 at the Asbury Methodist Church in Rochester New York and for the past 62 years they made their home at the Thompson family farm on Rock Island Road. She retired from a career in the floral and horticultural business in 1988. She was very involved in her community having served as a Sunday school teacher for the North Gouverneur Methodist Church and a volunteer leader within the Rock Island 4-H

Club for more than 50 years. Sally was a past matron of O.E.S, Richville New York.

She is survived by her husband, Clinton, of 62 years and her four children and their spouses; Jane H. and Ralph **Kuitems**, C. **Douglas** and June, Bryan and Gary, Eric and Rebecca, 5 grandchildren and 4 greatgrandchildren. She also leaves behind her sister Lois **D'Ambrosio** and nieces, nephews and cousins.

Calling hours will be on Wednesday, May 13th from 4 until 8 pm at French Funeral Home, 16 Barnes St., Gouverneur. Her memorial service will be on Thursday, May 14, 2009 at 1:00 p.m. at the North Gouverneur Methodist Church. Private burial will be in Maple Grove Cemetery, Richville. Donations in Sally's memory may be made to 4-H Camp Overlook Scholarship Fund, 355 West Main Street, Malone, NY 12953.

# Ancestors of Louis Harvey Yandeau Guindon

## Generation No. 1

- 1. Louis Harvey Yandeau Guindon, born 06 May 1894 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York; died 24 Sep 1974 in Rochester, New York. He was the son of 2. Joseph Yandeau Guindon and 3. Cornelia Sarah Van Wagenen (Wagoner). He married (1) Sarah Jackson 1922 in Rochester, New York. She died 1973. *Generation No.* 2
- 2. Joseph Yandeau Guindon, born 02 Oct 1859 in Denmark, St. Lawrence County, New York; died 1921 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York. He was the son of 4. Joseph Yandeau Guindon and 5. Amelia. He married 3. Cornelia Sarah Van Wagenen (Wagoner) 08 Dec 1886 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York.
- **3. Cornelia Sarah Van Wagenen (Wagoner),** born 19 Aug 1863 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York. She was the daughter of **6. Van Wagenen** and **7. Selena**.

Children of Joseph Guindon and Cornelia (Wagoner) are:

- i. Eva Lenora Yandeau Guindon, born 29 Apr 1888 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York; married Howard Holt.
- ii. George Austin Yandeau Guindon, born 15 May 1892 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York.
- iii. Louis Harvey Yandeau Guindon, born 06 May 1894 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York; died 24 Sep 1974 in Rochester, New York; married Sarah Jackson 1922 in Rochester, New York.

#### Generation No. 3

1

- 4. Joseph Yandeau Guindon He married 5. Amelia.
- 5. Amelia

Children of Joseph Guindon and Amelia are:

- i. Joseph Yandeau Guindon, born 02 Oct 1859 in Denmark, St. Lawrence County, New York; died 1921 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York; married Cornelia Sarah Van Wagenen (Wagoner) 08 Dec 1886 in Lowville, Lewis Co, New York.
- ii. George Yandeau Guindon, Living Denver, Colorado.
- iii. John Yandeau Guindon Living Watertown, New York.

Editor's note: Guindon Nwsl #37 featured Bryan Thompson ROOTSWEB Reindeau/Yandeau'

## SAN FRANCISCO CHRONICLE – 3 Jul 1887

Prison Celebrities – San Quentin

Employment of noted criminals by the state

Source: Footnote.com/image/224673431

George D. Gardiner, who was sentenced to a lifelong imprisonment for shooting Eugene **GUINDON**, is bookkeeper in the Commissary's office of the prison. Gardiner is visited by his wife and daughter, and still says that his attacks of neuralgia were the influences under which he committed the deed. He appears decidedly less care worn than when on trial. The routine work of bookkeeping is decidedly pleasant, and in a measure serves to separate him from the habitual class of criminals.

(Eugene Guindon killed Aug 29, 1886 Occupation: accountant Source: page 8 Vol. 45 #169)

## FORT WAYNE NEWS – INDIANA USA 1 JUN 1874

Source: Footnote.com/image/227720650

VAN CLEEK, Ont., Sept. 2. ----The Commercial hotel, owned by George **Constantinau**, was totally destroyed by fire last night and five persons burned to death. They were Mary Louise **YANDEAU**, Charity **Villenneuve**, Josephine **Deschamps**, Mrs. T. **Finn** and Miss K. **McLeod**. The fire originated in the kitchen and spread it was impossible to make any attempt at rescue. Loss on the hotel is \$10,000; insurance, \$4,500. *Note: Spelling of Vankleek*, *Ont*.

Source: ROOTSWEB MESSAGE BOARD

**Re: YANDO** 

Jean\_Riendeau (View posts) Posted: 16 May 2009 7:55PM GMT

Classification: Query

Surnames: Yando-Riendeau

I am the daughter of Lawrence George Riendeau (Yando) son of Edward and Celina of Burke,

New York...Both buried in Malone, Franklin County, New York.

I am at a brick wall as to the lineage of both Edward and Celina,

James Yandow might be a relative. and you might be related to Emile Yando who settled in

West Hartford, Farmington, Ct. area.

**Editor's note:** Guindon Nwsl #37 featured Bryan Thompson **ROOTSWEB** Reindeau Family

## Source: ROOTSWEB MESSAGE BOARD

Re: Joseph Aveline c 1830 and Angelique Dumoulin (Renaud Dit Dumoulin) c 1830

RENAUDMR (View posts) Posted: 21 Feb 2010 2:38PM GMT

Classification: Query

Surnames: Renaud Dumoulin Desmoulins

I have some information on Joseph Aveline and Angelique Dumoulin.

Joseph **Avelin** m. Angelique **Dumoulin** (**Renaud**) on 1853, Sep. 23rd at Ste-Rose, Laval. Angelique was a daughter of Joseph **Renaud** dit **Dumoulin** and Françoise **Pagé**. (m. 1827, June 27 at Ste-Rose, laval)

Joseph **Renaud dit dumoulin** was a son of Joseph **Renaud dit Dumoulin** and Marie-Catherine **Gravel** (m. 1792, Oct. 6, at St-Vincent-de-Paul, Laval)

Joseph **Renaud** was a son of Jean-Bapt. **Renaud dit Desmoulins** and Marie **GUINDON** (m. 1754, Jan 14 at St-Vincent-de-Paul, Laval).

Jean-Bapt. **Renaud dit Desmoulins** was a son of André **Renaud dit Desmoulins** and Marie **Brault dit Pominville** (m. 1710 May 10 at St-Joachim-de-Montmorency).

I'm interested to get any information of the descendancy of André **Renaud dit Desmoulins**.

Michel Renaud renaudmr@yahoo.fr

# Re: Yando Spelling

jsilk153 (View posts) Posted: 28 Jan 2010 6:54AM GMT

Classification: Query

Looking for information on my Gr, Gr, Grandfather Severe **Guindon** from Canada and Michigan. I know that he drowned in 1896 (Michigan?). He was also known as William **Yandeau** (**Yandow, Yando, Yeddo**). His wife's maiden name was Mary Isabell They had 3 daughters Julia, Emma, and Regina and possibly a son Luger? with the last name of **Guindon** (or **Yandeau**). My Gr. Grandmother Julia **Guindon** (**Yandeau**) married George Desilets at Alpena, Michigan in 1888. Witnesses were John **Guindon** and Henri Gosselin.

Can anyone help please?????

#### **Editor's note:**

The following information was acquired by doing a quick look up for **Severe Guindon**. This information may be helpful to you to find your Severe Guindon but I do not have any dates to make an accurate search for Severe Guindon. Perhaps one of our readers may be able to help fit the pieces of your puzzle together. Please let us know if you make a break through on this family line so we can share your information with others that are researching your line.

# St. Clair County, Michigan

http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~miscnews/NewsG1.htm

**Guindon, Severe** 12-Aug-1870 LET PHT (11-Aug-1870)

## **Source: Ancestry 1851 Census**

1851 Census of Canada East, Canada West, New Brunswick, and Nova Scotia Record for **Sevère Guindon** 

http://search.ancestry.com/iexec/Default.aspx?htx=View&r=an&dbid=1061&iid=e093-e002321855&fn=Sev%C3%A8re&ln=Guindon&st=r&ssrc=&pid=1942565

François Guindon Cultivator Montreal 57 yr		Marcile Guindon	St Marthe 7 yrs
Marguerite Brazeau	St. Benoit 45 yrs	<b>Severe Guindon</b>	St. Marthe 5 yrs
Cerile Guindon	St. Benoit 19 yrs	JBpt Guindon	St Marthe 2 yrs
M 1' C ' 1	C4 D 14 1 5		

Marceline Guindon St. Benoit 15 yrs

# gene<u>o</u>logy

Because this mis-spelling is such an endemic problem, here is an easy rule to help you. The first letters of each word in this very true sentence combine to form the correct spelling of genealogy. Remember the sentence and you'll be able to spell the word correctly every time.

Genealogy = Genealogists Examine Needed Evidence At Lots Of Grave Yards



# **GUINDON/YANDEAU FAMILY REUNIONS**

The South Dakota Guindon Family Reunion is scheduled for July 16, 17, 18, 2010. For more information contact Pam Vissia pvissia@hotmail.com

Pam Vissia and Don Morrison <a href="mailto:dhmduke@prodigy.net">dhmduke@prodigy.net</a> have worked very hard pulling all the information together on the Francis Napoleon Guindon and Sarah Ann Rebecca Morrison Family of South Dakota.

Our last Yandeau/Guindon Reunion was held Aug 2005 in Edmonton, Alberta. There's been some interest in organizing a Yandeau/Guindon Reunion in 2011. We would like your input and interest in forming a committee to plan this event. If you are interested please reply to <a href="mailto:lk.aitch@gmail.com">lk.aitch@gmail.com</a>. If you know of any other Guindon Reunions e-mail <a href="mailto:lk.aitch@gmail.com">lk.aitch@gmail.com</a> with date, place & contact person and e-mail.

# Linda Corupe <a href="http://www.lindacorupe.com/">http://www.lindacorupe.com/</a> History & Genealogy Publications of Ontario and Quebec



The publisher of over 50 transcriptions and indexes, Linda Corupe, UE, has been researching genealogy and family histories for more than 30 years. Her publications are invaluable resources for anyone researching Ontario (formerly Upper Canada) and Quebec (Lower Canada), especially in the areas of Frontenac, Hastings, Lennox & Addington, Northumberland and Prince Edward Counties

#### DEATH RECORDS

Information on your ancestor's death is not limited to a death certificate. In fact, depending on the time period, civil registration may not be an option.

You can find a comprehensive list of what death records are available online through Joe Beine's website Online Searchable Death Indexes & Records. Here you can search for online records by state and county. Some larger cities like Chicago and Los Angeles have their own page of links.

Not sure when vital registrations began for the state you are researching? Try <u>VitalRec.com</u> where you can choose the state



you are interested in and view when death records began for that state. You can also look on an individual county level as well as for information on other countries.

Some other ideas for finding death information include, but are not limited to:

**Newspapers:** Death information can be found in many different sections of the newspaper. Obituaries, death notices, funeral notices, legal notices, articles, etc. Look for digitized newspaper through genealogy subscription sites like <u>Ancestry</u>, <u>WorldVitalRecords</u>, <u>GenealogyBank</u> and others. Some states have digitized newspaper projects that also may be helpful. Some examples include <u>Utah</u>, <u>California</u> and <u>Colorado</u>. Also check out <u>Google News</u> Archive.

# **Quebec Genealogy Websites:**

## **Canadian Genealogy and History Links**

- http://islandnet.com/~jveinot/cghl/quebec.html
- http://news.google.com/archivesearch/advanced search

#### The King's Daughters, The Filles du Roi

• http://www.fillesduroi.org/Daughters/daughters.html

#### **PRDH**

http://www.genealogie.umontreal.ca/en/

## Montreal city directories

The city directories for Montreal, Quebec, Canada are online. Although the website is French-language based, there is enough English to make navigation easy. The earliest year available online for Lovell's Montreal Directories is 1842, the latest year 1992

Bibliothéque nationale du Quebec | Lovell Directories

• http://bibnum2.bnquebec.ca/bna/lovell/index.html

#### 1851/52 Canadian Census

The census planned for 1851 was not carried out until 1852, so it is variously referred to as the 1851 Census and the 1852 Census

• http://automatedgenealogy.com/census52/

#### Quebec 1870 notary records.

Quebec National Archives have released some FREE, fully-indexed notarial records.

Click on "Index des noms" on the left-side menu for an alphabetical listing.

http://bibnum2.banq.qc.ca/bna/notaires/05S CN502S2/index.html?region=05S&district=502

#### 1891 Canadian Census.

This new online database provides researchers access to digitized images of original 1891 Canadian census returns:

http://www.collectionscanada.gc.ca/databases/census-1891/index-e.html

#### **GOOGLE SEARCH ENGINE**

The Basic Search Help article covers all the most common issues,

http://www.google.com/support/websearch/bin/answer.py?hl=en&answer=136861

## Links to the Eastern Townships of Quebec

- http://www.geocities.com/Heartland/Hills/9917/Iketgen.htm
- http://www.genealogie.org/club/sgce/accueile.htm
- http://www.townshipsheritage.com/home.html

## Marlene Simmons Website <a href="http://simmons.b2b2c.ca/">http://simmons.b2b2c.ca/</a>

My specialty is the English speaking Protestants of Quebec; I'm not as strong for French-Canadian records.
Those French-Canadian records which I do have are largely concentrated in the counties of Brome,
Missisquoi and Shefford.

#### PAM WAUGH WEBSITE http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~qceastwn/

Genealogists researching the English speaking Protestant families in the Eastern Townships will find there is
a wealth of information available. Church records, cemetery inscriptions, census records, etc. are available
through a variety of sources. Counties Covered: Arthabaska, Brome, Compton, Drummond, Megantic,
Missisquoi, Richmond, Shefford, Sherbrooke, Stanstead and Wolfe.

#### THE EASTERN TOWNSHIPS RESEARCH CENTRE

For further information on the Eastern Townships Research Centre, Jody Robinson may be reached at (819) 822-9600, ext. 2261, or at etrc2@ubishops.ca. Website www.etrc.ca

The ETRC does not charge entry, membership, or research fees.

http://www.townshipsheritage.com/Eng/Articles/Research/etrc.html

#### RESEARCHING YOUR "ANGLO" ROOTS IN MONTREAL

• <a href="http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~qcmtl-w/">http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/~qcmtl-w/</a>

# **WEBSITES:**

#### FRENCH GENEALOGY OF NORTH AMERICA.

Your gateway to Franco-American and French-Canadian Genealogy on the Internet

http://www.francogene.com/quebec/index.php

#### **QUEBEC GENEALOGY & FAMILY HISTORY**

http://genealogy.about.com/od/guebec/

Search for your Quebec ancestors in these genealogy and family history records and resources focused on Quebec genealogy. Includes Quebec archives, online records and databases, research guides, lookups, queries, genealogical and historical societies, and Quebec surnames.

- French Translation
- Acadian and French-Canad... @

#### FRENCH CANADIAN/ACADIAN GENEALOGISTS OF WISCONSIN

http://www.fcgw.org/

The French Canadian/Acadian Genealogists of Wisconsin Quarterly features articles on French Canadian/Acadian research, also historical as well as cultural information, published genealogies, and news about many current genealogical events. The annually published surname list consists of major surnames being researched by members.

#### AMERICAN-CANADIAN GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY

http://acgs.org/about/index.html

The <u>American-Canadian Genealogist</u> is the official quarterly journal of the American-Canadian Genealogical Society and a major benefit of membership in our society. Regular segments include letters to the editor, messages from the President and the Editor, Book Reviews, From Other Publications, Queries, New Members, Étoile d'Acadie, and our Readers' Forum. Visit our <u>Genealogist</u> web page to find out more about this great member benefit, and download a free sample issue. Back issues are available through our catalog.

## **AMERICAN-FRENCH GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY (AFGS)**

• <a href="http://www.afgs.org/">http://www.afgs.org/</a>

A read-only mailing list for members of the American-French Genealogical Society (AFGS) or anyone interested in AFGS activities who would like an electronic version of the AFGnewS that is sent bi-monthly by postal mail to members. The AFGS is a genealogical and historical organization dedicated to the study and preservation of the French-Canadian culture. Additional information can be found on the <u>AFGS web page</u>.

To subscribe send "subscribe" to <u>afgs-afgnews-l-request@rootsweb.com</u> (mail mode) or <u>afgs-afgnews-d-request@rootsweb.com</u> (digest mode).

#### **NEW TOOL FOR QUEBEC GENEALOGY**

http://thatsmyfamily.info/

The federated search engine offered on this page was launched and is maintained by Bibliothèque et Archives nationales du Québec (BAnQ). Library and Archives Canada (LAC) partners with BAnQ to oversee the evolution of this project which is also supported by the Council of Provincial and Territorial Archivists (CPTA) of Canada.

The search tool, free of charge and available in French and in English, leads to genealogy and family history databases hosted by federal, provincial or territorial archives centres and libraries, or by other partners.

## AN ADMINISTRATIVE ATLAS OF ONTARIO by Marc Schindler

- http://digital.library.mcgill.ca/countyatlas/search.htm
- http://digital.library.mcgill.ca/countyatlas/SearchMapframes.php

#### **IMMIGRANTS TO CANADA**

http://ist.uwaterloo.ca/~marj/genealogy/thevoyage.html

## GUINDON GENEALOGY MEMBERSHIP

Membership dues are paid on an annual basis and are valid for 12 months after joining. Benefits of membership include: Sharing family research and tracing the Guindon Family History. Newsletter published twice a year - spring and fall. Keeping informed of upcoming events and family reunions (1985) Galahad, AB (1992) Plumas, MB (1995) Barry's Bay, ON (2000) Hammond, ON (2005) Edmonton, AB Payment by personal cheque drawn on a Canadian Bank I would like to support the Guindon Reunions with its on going effort to share and connect the Guindon Genealogy by making the following additional donation. [ ] \$5.00 [ ] \$10.00 [ ] Other NAME:\_\_\_\_\_ ADDRESS . CITY\_\_\_\_PROVINCE/STATE \_\_\_\_ POSTAL CODE/ZIP\_\_\_\_\_E-MAIL\_\_\_\_ \$ TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED PLEASE RETURN FORM WITH CHEQUE/CDN MONEY ORDER PAYABLE TO/SCP RETOURNER AVEC UN CHEQUE LIBELLE AU NOM DE "GUINDON 2000 ASSOCIATION" MARY BOYCHUK (Membership) Mail to/Retourner a 10353 – 145<sup>th</sup> Street

GUINDON NEWSLETTER -11-

Edmonton, Alberta T5N 2X8